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Frequently Asked LISD Financial Questions 
  
 
1.   What is the amount of the current financial shortfall the school is needing 
to address in this year’s budgeting process?   
    
Short answer:  Somewhere around $400,000, or approximately 7% of our total 
budget.  In addition, there are added costs from COVID-19 and the school closure 
adding up to approximately $50,000.  
 
Longer answer:   We went into this 2019-20 fiscal year knowing that our expenses were 
going to be higher than our revenues.   Our plan has been to use our reserve funds this 
year to cover the shortfall, with the hope that we could win levy lid relief from Olympia 
(which unfortunately we were not successful in doing).   As such, we've been tracking 
our fund balance 'burn rate' to see where we will end up, and with that get a clear 
sense of how much our expenses are outpacing our revenues. 
 
We are halfway through this fiscal year and now have a more accurate picture of where 
our fund balance will end up: $360,000, down from our year beginning (Sept. 2019) 
fund balance of $761,000, and as such an estimated annual burn rate of $401,000.  So, 
an estimate, and for sure some unknowns (e.g. the COVID shutdown) that could affect 
that figure in either direction.  But a pretty good estimate of the magnitude of the 
shortfall we will need to deal with in next year's budget. 
  
 
2.  Was this shortfall a surprise? 
 
Short answer:  No, we've been projecting and making known for several years now that 
without levy lid relief we'd be facing such a shortfall given the new McCleary financing 
and levy lid formulations. 
 
Longer answer:  The $400k shortfall currently projected tracks pretty closely to the 
four-year budget forecasts we've been making for the past several years.  That forecast 
projected this year's 2019-20 ending fund balance would be $294,000 The current 
projection of $360k is higher (fortunately, and due in part to some cost cutting already 
in place), but not materially different, and the downward trendline is as feared.      
  
 
3.  Will this shortfall threaten our the high school program?    
   
Short answer:  No, we should be able to adjust our budget for a 7% shortfall without 
needing to discontinue our high school program. 
 
Longer answer:  It might well impact our ability to keep a high school program running 



April 2020 
 

longer term.   A fundamental aspect of our financial health is enrollment.   Our state 
appropriation is based on our enrollment numbers. Fortunately, our enrollment has 
been increasing -- up from 200 FTE students ten years ago to close to 240 students this 
year.    So, enrollment numbers are critical. 
  
One of the district’s fundamental principles has been to maintain a broad offering of 
educational programs to keep our program vibrant and to serve the many needs and 
desires of our students and families.  The concern for the high school program is if we 
start to cut our program to balance our budget (e.g., are forced to eliminate sports or 
travel or garden or electives, ....).  At the margin that could decrease the quality of our 
program and with that have a negative impact on enrollment, which would lead to loss 
of state revenues and lead to more cuts.   That's where we could get into potentially 
having to consider becoming a K-8 district, with lower costs per student, and having to 
send our students off-island to high school.  Again, we are not at this point now, and a 
fate we will work very hard to avoid. 
  
 
4.  Was this shortfall the result of the sexual harassment investigation 
costs?  
 
Short answer:  No, not to any significant degree. 
 
Longer answer:    To date the financial impact of the sexual harassment investigation 
has been the cost of having a substitute fill-in for the staff member currently on 
administrative leave.   This is a real and unexpected cost, but it will not be a recurring 
cost and is not a significant portion of our total shortfall.   To date all of our legal and 
investigation costs have been paid by our insurance coverage. 
    
  
4.   Is there any hope on the horizon for significant new revenue sources?   
Short answer:  In the upcoming 2020-21 fiscal year, no.  Beyond that, possibly. 
  
Longer answer (and this one is a bit longer, but in that some hope too):   We have now 
lost out on levy lid relief in the past two legislative sessions.  In 2019, schools like us 
were cut out of relief literally in the last several hours of negotiations between the 
House and the Senate.   This winter, our local legislators made levy lid relief a top 
priority.  They fought hard for us and we made a bit of headway and brought the topic 
to light.  But we faced a shorter session (and attention span), school financing ‘fatigue’, 
concerns about equity between 'rich and poor' property base school districts, and the 
opinion shared with us by several legislators that the state had already given districts 
significantly more money and therefore it was no longer the legislature's problem. 
 
We did get some traction with our proposal of a graduated levy lid that provides small 
districts such as ours with a higher local levy lid.   We are working on bringing that 
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proposal into this year’s Washington State School Directors Association legislative 
process with the hopes that we can get them and a coalition of small school districts to 
push for our proposal in the 2021 legislative session.   So we're not giving up on levy lid 
relief, but even if successful, greater access to our local revenues would not resume any 
earlier than April of 2022. 
 
Other possible sources of new revenue that have been discussed: 
 
A Lopez Island Park and Recreation District which could finance our $100,000 plus 
athletic budget (similar to how San Juan School District funds their athletics).   There is 
some interest in the community about this.   That said, given the current COVID-19 
crisis, the timing of getting a new district approved, officers elected, and a levy put in 
front of voters, there is no feasible way that such revenues could show up before April 
of 2022.  And with the current economic situation and other new taxes, the question of 
whether or not the community can afford an additional levy is a very legitimate one. 
  
Library District funding for the school library.   The district is in discussions with the 
library district regarding a partnership with them.  This partnership could help us fund 
our school library operations. 
  
 
So, what are the next steps in this process? 
  
Short answer:  Continue to work through our budgeting process and figure out how to 
get our revenues and expenses into balance for next year. 
  
Longer answer:   Our annual budgeting process and committee has started up (in a 
virtual sort of way).    There are approximately 20 people on the committee including: 
staff members, administration, students, parents, and representatives from our 
employee unions and from the newly formed Parent, Teacher, Student Association. 
 
The committee is working through all possible revenue enhancement options and well 
as all expense reduction options.    Given that 80% of the school’s budget is personnel 
costs, that area will have to be looked at.    It is the deep hope and desire of the 
committee and the district and board to not have to cut educational programs and 
layoff school faculty or staff.  There are options for avoiding that, but the challenge is 
large and the committee is working to be creative and to examine all possible solutions.   
 
And as part of the terms of our contract with our teacher’s union, the school district 
shared on April 30 a list of possible programs and staff names who might be affected 
if layoffs become the only way to close the budget gap.   This is only a potential list of 
programs and names and again the budget committee is working very hard to avoid 
having to resort to any faculty or staff layoffs.   
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As in the past, our budget committee will come up with a set of alternatives and a 
recommended budget approach for District leadership and the board to consider.  The 
committee will report to the board in the second week of May with these alternatives. 
  
*************************************************** 
  
Lopez and Decatur Community Members, clearly these are challenging times on multiple 
fronts.   What gives us hope is how so very many people are stepping up to address it 
all in creative, productive, and selfless ways.    We are sure we can face our financial 
situation with the same creativity and thoughtfulness, as we have done in the 
past.  And, importantly, with compassion for all in all directions as we work together in 
good faith and community. 
  
Thank you for your attention to this critical issue. 
 
Lopez Island School District 
 


